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REGULAR BOARD MEETING
September 28, 2023
Tyler Nature Center (TNC)

Call to Order
President Wanda Rauscher called the meeting to order at 5:30 pm. There were 16 members present: Wanda Rauscher, Cindy Smith, Phil Guthrie, Beverly Guthrie, Dale Wade, Lindsey Smith, Donna Smith, Joe Vorsas, Mark Edmund, Paul Wick, Sandy Tibbs, Ann Reynolds, Jessica Coleman, Lance Homeniuk, Denise Gary, and Carol Lanthrum.
Distribution of Useful Documents
Wanda distributed the following documents: Meeting Agenda; When and Where Current Members are Willing to Meet Survey Results; ETCMN Members by County (%); Virtual Options Survey Results; Commute Times by County to Tyler and to Mineola; Geographical Locations of Projects by County. 
Phil Guthrie distributed the following documents: Resignation Letter; Summary Treasurer’s Report; Treasury Transfer and Notes – September 2023.
Lindsey Smith VMS report was not provided due a computer issue. 
Approval of April 2023 Minutes
Wanda Rauscher asked for approval of minutes from the April minutes with the correction of Jessica Coleman’s name. Cindy Smith moved that the minutes be approved; Paul Wick seconded the motion. The minutes were approved as corrected.
Reports of Officers, Directors and Chairs
President Report – Wanda Rauscher
Wanda appointed the Nominations Committee to select candidates for the offices of President and Treasurer. The committee is chaired by Paul Wick, as required by State By-Laws, and Lindsey Smith and Carol Lanthrum will serve as the additional members. Wanda stated she will not be a candidate for president due to family issues.
Wanda discussed the results of the survey that was sent to current members in August. She stated that 107 surveys were sent to members who are current on their dues (includes the 2023 class); 37 members responded. Per survey results:
· 80% of current members are willing to attend 3 virtual meetings per year;
· 80% of current members are willing to RSVP to assure attendance at meetings that have an in-person speaker;
· Most current members are satisfied with meeting on the 4th Thursday of the month at the Tyler Nature Center;
· About 40% are willing to attend in-person meetings in Wood, Upshur, and Gregg counties on the 4th Thursday of the month;
· Only 20% of current members were willing to meet on a Saturday.
She also submitted the updated Commute Times by County which includes the travel time/mileage from each county to Mineola. 
Wanda made the following recommendations:
· Keep the meeting night on the 4th Thursday of the month;
· Select 3 months to have Zoom-only meetings; February should be one of the months due to weather issues;
· Meet at the Mineola Civic Center (MCC) for 2 months of the year.
There was discussion of the proposal:
· Wanda stated that this would leave 5 meetings held at TNC, as there is no November meeting, and December’s meeting is the Christmas party.
· Wanda stated that MCC only charges $30/hour rent, which includes tables and chairs. Sandy Tibbs asked if MCC had electronics. Wanda stated that have a screen and mic.
· Cindy Smith, Vice-President, suggested May and August as months to meet at MCC.
· Paul Wick asked if we could hybrid zoom meeting in both cities. It was noted that the 2020 and 2021 new member classes were zoom meetings.
· Ann Reynolds stated that she watches other Master Naturalist meetings as well as other organizations lectures by zoom with no issues. She stated zoom would allow us to have speakers who can’t or don’t want to travel to speak at our meetings (e.g. Barney Lipscomb, BRIT).
· Sandy Tibbs stated that she has been able to successfully zoom the meeting from TNC to her husband in Wood County.
· Concerns were expressed whether people who zoomed would be able to hear the in-person speaker at the TNC due to problems with the sound equipment.
· Wanda states she has no training in holding hybrid zoom meetings. Jessica Coleman states she has a Pro account and holds zoom meetings all the time with her UT Tyler students. She is willing to help.
· Paul Wick stated he likes the recommendations. Several members stated they like the idea of hybrid meetings.
· Sandy Tibbs suggest we make this a year of change and work out the issues this year with hybrid zoom meetings.
Wanda asked for approval of the recommendations. The recommendations were approved with abstentions.
Vice-President – Cindy Smith
Cindy stated that the speaker for October is Becky Whisenant.
Secretary – Carol Lanthrum
No report
Treasurer – Phil Guthrie
Phil stated that our cash in the treasury is approximately $9,700. He stated that the member dues values vary year to year due to a timing issue as to when dues are received and not a significant difference in the amount of dues received each year.
Phil submitted his resignation as treasurer, effective immediately, due to business commitments. He has enjoyed his 6 years as ETCMN treasurer. It is a good time to resign as it is a quiet time for the treasury activity. Wanda thanked him for his service.
Phil stated he is transferring all treasury documents, including the checkbook, post office box key, and the bank statements, to the president to hold until a new treasurer is selected. At this time, Wanda Rauscher is the only person on the signature card. The secretary will need to submit the proper paperwork to the bank to add approved signatures. He stated that he will transfer Excel spreadsheets to the new treasurer.
Phil stated that ETCMN is in good financial standing, but that dues barely cover expenses. He suggest that a $5000-6000 minimum balance should be maintained. He stated that the chapter has historically been prudent and cautious, but is concerned that half of our dues were spent on 4 people for prizes for the City Nature Challenge. He was not aware that the money had been spent until he received the bill and wonders about the approval process. (Attachment indicates that Committee Chair reached out to Phil who indicated he would support & directed her to also ask President, Wanda to confirm.)
Ann Reynolds asked about an expense in Phil’s summary; Beverly stated it was an expense for the prairie field trip open to all chapter members at the end of Class of 2023 training.  
Wanda asked about tax filing for ETCMN. Phil stated that the IRS has asked us to file electronically. Our tax report is due in May of each year.
Training Class – Open
Beverly stated that she resigned as Training Class Director after the end of training class of 2023. She stated that 10 years is enough time in the position especially after her health issues this summer (Chapter records indicate that Beverly served East Texas Chapter in this role for 7 years.) She asked to be removed from the position from the website, etc. She gave Wanda the names of 7 interested persons who have contacted her. She suggested that these persons not be contacted until there is a new class schedule.  She stated that she is willing to assist the new training director.
Wanda asked Beverly if she thought the mentor program was successful. She stated she thought it was very helpful, especially at the beginning of the training. It was reassuring to new class members, especially the first meeting.
Phil suggested to be careful about projects, as there will not be the additional money usually expected this spring from the new class. 
Advanced Training – Beverly Guthrie
Beverly stated that she is willing to remain as Advanced Training Director. She will present recertifications tonight.
Community Education/Outreach – Lance Homeniuk
No Report
Speakers Bureau/Social Media – Greg Marshall
Greg was not present.
Membership – Donna Smith
Donna stated she has some awards tonight.
Volunteer Management System Director – Lindsey Smith
Lindsey stated that he had a computer issue and will submit his report later.
Newsletter – Ann Reynolds
Ann states that the October newsletter will be published October 1st and she is always looking for more articles.
Hospitality – Caryn & Joe Vorsas
Joe asked if there would be meals for the fall new training class. Wanda said we would need them. Joe said he and Caryn will be prepared.
Volunteer Service Projects – Dawn Bahr 
Dawn is not present.
Wanda stated Kay Jenkins was not able to be here tonight, but to contact her if you can help with the TNC project.
Mark Edmund stated there was no project report for Red Cockaded Woodpeckers at this time.
2023 Class Representative – Natalie Curley
Natalie is not present.	
New Business
Wanda stated that the grand opening for the new Texas Parks and Wildlife facility and Tyler State Park Visitor Center is October 27th. 
Wanda said that the TNC garden project is scheduled for Oct 14th starting at 1:30 pm and November 4th at 9 am.
Lance Homeniuk stated that the fold-up canopy is now in the office.
Lindsey Smith stated that the Odolympics at Lindale Faulkner Park and Mineola Nature Center were successful with several species of dragonflies and 1 species of damselfly identified.
Ann Reynolds stated that Yantis Prairie Days was September 30th from 9 am to 2 pm. 
Wanda asked to adjourn the meeting; Lindsey Smith moved that the meeting being adjourned; Ann Reynolds seconded the motion. The meeting was adjourned at 6:50 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Carol Lanthrum
Secretary

Note: The following documents were included after the board meeting: VMS Report; email correspondence between Wanda Rauscher and Phil Guthrie concerning City Nature Challenge Expense.
